Dear Madam / Sir,

As an Australian currently living and working in East Timor, I am greatly concerned about the government's attempt to pass the Greater Sunrise Unitisation Agreement Implementation Bill 2004 through the Parliament and urge that your committee reject it.

My Timorese friends and aquaintances express genuine appreciation of Australia's role in Interfet and the committed work of thousands of Australians in working with East Timorese to rebuild their country. However, I fear that the Federal Government's refusal to negotiate fair maritime boundaries in a timely manner, and their attempt to have this bill ratified speedily, without proper consultation and modification, threatens the good relations which exist between East Timor and Australia. Timorese people, as indeed do many Australians, perceive this bill and the whole of the government's attitude towards the Timor Sea issue, as a greedy, selfish attempt to exert Australia's economic interest over that of Timor, for whom the current and future revenues of Timor Sea exploration will be critical in financing their national budget. Without Timor Sea revenues, East Timor faces a $134million fiscal gap over the next few years. We perceive that Australia is using its political and economic power to coerce the Timorese government into an arrangement that suits Australia. 

I would urge the Senate Economic Committee to reject the passage of this bill now because it cannot guarantee that East Timor will receive all of its proper share of the revenues and benefits in the future if the maritime boundaries are established in East Timor's favour. East Timor will find the commercial and revenue sharing arrangement it entails nearly impossible to change, even if the Australian government decides to accept maritime boundaries that are consistent with current international standards and law.

I urge the Committee to pressure both the Government and Opposition to reject this bill and to reconsider their whole approach to the issue of Timor Sea - the maritime boundaries and oil exploration - and consider what is in the best interest of East Timor, a country to whom we, historically and presently, owe much, and whose people deserve that we act as good neighbours.

My vote in the next Federal election, and that of thousands of Australians, will be affected by both parties' positions on Timor Sea.

Yours Faithfully,

Annette Madvig

Kuluhun,

Dili,

East Timor.

